From: Jill Dolan/MarketingAndCommunication/PresidentsOffice/MtSAC

To: Bill Scroggins <wscroggins@mtsac.edu>

Date: 03/02/2016 09:13 AM

Subject: Walnut Task Force on Mt. SAC Development

## Good morning,

A majority of last night's 90-minute Walnut Task Force on Mt. SAC Development meeting focused on Walnut Valley Unified's proposed 2016 bond measure -- and little about Mt. SAC.

Superintendent Dr. Bob Taylor and Board Member Helen Hall attended as well as the district's assistant vice president of Business Services. In short, they provided information about the state of the district and made an early case for why a bond is needed.

Interestingly, Dr. Taylor has bought into the Task Force's assertion that Mt. SAC didn't do any input or community outreach when we went out for our bond in 2008 as he stated that that's why his team is getting out early.

(Unfortunately, I was unable to remind anyone in the room that Mt. SAC did in fact do significant community outreach through a speaker's bureau which I directed.)

He also said that the project list will be detailed as much as possible, highlighting specific projects per campus.

The WVUSD will consider putting the bond measure on the November ballot at its July meeting.

Once the presentation was over, the task force discussed recent truck hauling that apparently caused concern because trucks were staged on Mountaineer and Edinger for removal of demolition debris. City Planner Tom Weiner said he would like Mt. SAC to give him a heads up ahead of any dirt moving or truck hauling activities, rather than having to be in a reactionary mode when Layla or Dennis send him an email.

On another note, the "threats" document will once again be considered by the City Council at its March 23 meeting. City Attorney Barbara Liebold continues to review it.

Task Force members were adamant about it being posted on the city's website as "everything that was in it came directly from Mt. SAC."

I, of course, will attend that meeting.

-- Jill